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1. Health care workers should be provided additional education in recognizing risks for 
filicide and strategies for prevention 

2. Child protection policy and protocol [procedure] regarding the identification and 
management of high risk cases needs to be updated.  

3. There needs more training for Child Protective Services [CPS] workers on parental 
engagement 

4. There needs to be mandatory multidisciplinary training on domestic violence and child 
abuse.  

5. There should be better information sharing between families and the justice system.  

6. There needs to be judicial education on domestic violence and child abuse.  

7. There needs to be timelier access to child custody assessments in high risk family court 
cases.  

8. Develop supervised access services 

9. There needs to be a strategy in place to assure that employees who are dealing with 
domestic violence or mental health issues receive workplace support. 

10. There needs to be a policy requiring a “cooling off period” before the spouse who has 
been assigned limited visitation rights resumes caring for the child.  

11. There needs to be more aggressive enforcement of custody arrangements, with justice 
system consequences, such as criminal charges, available if the terms of child custody 
are violated.  

12. Parents in child custody cases should be required to attend violence prevention and 
successful parenting programs. Failure to do so might result in visitation rights being 
revoked. 

13. Every high risk family should have a ‘Safety Circle’. 

14. Every family with child custody issues should have a “Peace Plan. 

15. Government should consider creating a provincial position for “Child Advocate”. 

 

For more information, visit www.gov.pe.ca/jps/coroner  

http://www.gov.pe.ca/jps/coroner

